August XX, 2013
The Honorable [Senator/Representative’s Name]
U.S. Senate/House of Representatives
[Office Address]


[Practice Name]

[Practice Address]
Dear [Senator/Representative X]:

On behalf of [Practice Name], I am writing to express strong support of the “Maximizing Optimal Maternity Services for the 21st Century Act (MOMs 21) of 2013,” HR 2286.  We are a practice of [insert #] obstetricians/gynecologists, [insert #] nurse practitioner(s), [insert #] nurse-midwife(s), and [insert #] physician’s assistant(s) who specialize in obstetrics, gynecology, infertility, and female incontinence, and attend births at [Facility Name].  We support this legislation because the MOMS for the 21st Century of 2013 will improve maternal health outcomes in the U.S. by harnessing the best evidence in maternity care delivery.  It will also bend the cost curve of our maternity care expenditures in the U.S.

Certified nurse-midwives (CNMs) attend more than [X]% of all spontaneous vaginal deliveries in [Your State, or your practice], and practice in various settings, including private practices, hospital-based practices, birth centers, and home births, and various cities, including [Insert City names].  

The U.S. spends more than double per capita on childbirth than other industrialized countries, but ranks far behind almost all developed countries in perinatal outcomes.  Despite maternity expenditures that account for a major component of the escalating health care costs in this country, childbirth continues to carry significant risks for mothers and babies, with considerable disparities in communities of color.  Many factors contribute to these poor outcomes and high costs. Despite a vast body of knowledge regarding best evidence-based practices in maternity care, current practice has not followed the research. There is widespread overuse of maternity practices that have been shown to have benefit only in limited situations, and the procedure-intensity of these maternity hospital stays has helped to make “mother’s pregnancy and delivery” our most costly Medicaid expenditure.

The MOMS bill would create a national focus on maternity services, expand federal research on best maternity practices, develop a comprehensive online database for consumers and health care providers containing up-to-date systematic review of maternal and newborn care practices, authorize a national consumer education campaign to inform women about evidence-based maternity care practices, and support the education of a more culturally diverse interdisciplinary maternity care workforce.

Specific to midwifery, it would establish reimbursement for midwives who supervise residents, medical students and student midwives in academic health centers, which they do here in [Insert City name].
I strongly support passage of this important women’s health legislation during the 113th Congress and ask that you show your support by cosponsoring this bill.

Sincerely, 

[Name], MD

